
 

c/o Curtis Management Company, Inc.                                                                                                                                           Phone (760) 643-2200  
5050 Avenida Encinas, Suite 160                                                                                                                                                            
Carlsbad, CA  92008 
 

 
 
Dear Homeowner(s): 
 
In response to Governor Newsom’s Stay at Home Orders and the County 
of San Diego Health Department COVID-19 Guidelines, the 
Association’s pool area(s) were closed in March 2020 to protect the health 
and safety of the Quail Ridge Homeowner Associations members.  
 
In order to safely reopen the Association’s pool area(s) the recent San 
Diego County Health Orders requires Homeowner Association’s pool(s) 
to comply with Swimming Pool/Aquatic venue requirements of the State 
of California COVID-19 Industry Guidance on Fitness Facilities.  
 
The Board of Directors is looking for volunteers from the Quail Ridge 
Homeowners Association members to assist the Board with monitoring 
the pool area to ensure that proper sanitation and required social 
distancing is adhered to. Currently, without the help from volunteers from 
the community the Association is not able to accommodate the costs to 
keep the pool(s) open on a monthly basis. Please note that even with the 
assistance of volunteers, it may be necessary to only open the pool area(s) 
during modified hours and may include a reservation system.  
 
Please contact Curtis Management Company at the number listed below 
or via e-mail at cholder@curtismanagement.com if you are interested in 
volunteering your time. 
 
Thank you, 

Quail Ridge HOA Board of Directors 
 

mailto:cholder@curtismanagement.com

